COMMISSIONERS MEETING November 13, 2012


The Board of Hocking County Commissioners met in regular session this 13th day of November 2012 with the following members present Sandy Ogle and Clark Sheets. John Walker excused.

MEETING: The meeting was called to order by Vice President Clark Sheets.

ADJOURNMENT:  Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to adjourn the November 8, 2012 meeting.  

 Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

MINUTES: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the minutes for the November 8, 2012 meeting. 

Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.
AGENDA: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the agenda.  

Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

BILL ACTION: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the Job & Family service bills dated November 8, 2012 totaling the amount of $16,129.54.   

 Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets yea.

LARRY HORN – HAYDENVILLE SPEED REDUCTION: County resident Larry Horn read a statement to the Commissioners regarding the speed reduction for Haydenville and requested the letter be put in the minutes in its entirety. Larry also stated that he thought it was commendable of the Commissioners to reduce the speed limit to 25 MPH on Haydenville Road. Patty Horn asked if it would be enforced. Sandy said it should be. 

HOCKING COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
November 13, 2012

Reference: HAYDENVILLE Speed Limit and COMMUNITY PARK

   My name is Larry Horn I reside at 16894 Haydenville Road Haydenville, Ohio 43127

I am a self appointed ADVOCATE for the Residents and the Community of Haydenville, Ohio. Your resent proposal to reduce the speed limit through the community to 25 MPH is commendable.

The much-anticipated section of the Nelsonville By-pass is about to open, which will provide a direct route through town for trash and garbage trucks, semi tractor and trailers and bulk tankers or whatever mode of transportation required by law to legally dump at the local land fill. Those who live in the Laurel Run area now, have the options of coming through Haydenville or go to the Don Run Interchange, and then onto the by-pass.

The speed limit is a step in the right direction to insure the Safety of the residents, the 100 plus children that get on and off the school bus at various locations every day, the busses that pick special needs children, the numerous preschool age children, the elderly who walk through-out the town for daily exercise, the young, old, and handicap who must cross the road each day and walk to the Post Office for their mail, the elderly who get in and out the Senior Citizens transportation van every day, the Church transportation vans that makes frequent stop to pick up Church members, the meals on wheels drivers, the service and utility company personal, and those who visit family and friends in the community.

Hopefully the Non-residents who recently confronted me and strongly voiced their opinion that any speed limit through Haydenville was ridiculous and that it was not their responsibility to watch out for the children or any of the above. Perhaps now they and others will understand the need to enforce a lower speed limit through Haydenville.

Those same Non- resident individuals also made negative comments toward the children of Haydenville and specifically stated that it was a waste of public funds to put a park and play grounds in Haydenville. Nothing could be further from the truth and anyone who shares the same opinion, as those Non-resident individuals, should research the amount of tax dollars Haydenville has put in to the Treasury of Hocking County.
From the mid 1850's until 1959 Haydenville was a Company owned town. During that 150 plus years time period, Haydenville contributed, hundreds of thousands perhaps millions of tax dollars to the Hocking County Treasury, from two manufacturing plants, a coal mine, a clay mine, its hundreds of employees, plus vast real estate’s holdings. Haydenville being a Company Owner town received little or no direct benefits from the enormous amount of tax dollars it was pouring into the Hocking County Treasury, and yet today Haydenville still generates tax dollars for the county, from Real Estate, a Manufacture Company, and Asphalt Plant.

Haydenville was unique from its beginning, a Company Owner town with little or no outside influence, a town that for over 150 years conformed to its required tax burden.

When the plants and mines shut down and the company went out of business, the residents were left to fend for themselves.

A study was conducted by a County Agency's do determine if Haydenville meet the guideline for a public funded grant. One of the strict requirement was Haydenville had to make a sizeable contribution prior to approval of any grant. That requirement was achieved by the installation of streetlights within the community. The grant for drainage improvements, the sidewalk extension and the community park became a reality.

The public funded grants that have been received do not nor will they ever come close to matching the enormous amount of tax dollar Haydenville has contributed to the Hocking County Treasury, over the past 150 plus years.

I fail to understand why anyone would make an issue of Haydenville using some of its prepaid tax dollars, to improve and help bring the Community up to the living standards of the twenty first century.

EXECUTIVE SESSION: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to enter into Executive Session at 9:42am with Judge Moses to discuss personnel.  

Roll Call: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

EXIT EXECUTIVE SESSION: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to exit Executive Session at 10:00am with no action taken.

Roll Call: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

MY SISTER’S PLACE: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve The Edna Brooks Foundation, Inc., dba My Sister’s Place Application to release funds for the 2013 Marriage License and Annulment, Divorce and Dissolutions Funds as prescribed in the ORC Sections 3113.33 – 3113.39.

Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

TRAVEL: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the following travel requests:

1) Safety         -
Marjorie Davis to attend a CCAO/WC Group Reto meeting in Columbus, Ohio on Nov. 28, 2012.

Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

FUND TRANSFERS: Motion by Sandy Ogle and seconded by Clark Sheets to approve the following Fund Transfers:

1) J&FS


-
$21,061.76 from 033/CSEA Admin to 00613/Ho Co. DJFS

2) J&FS


-
$5,888.35 from 01/County to 00601/Ho Co. DJFS

Vote: Ogle, yea, Sheets, yea.

DON THOMPSON- HAYDENVILLE SPEED REDUCTION: County resident Don Thompson spoke to the Commissioners regarding the approved speed reduction for Haydenville road. Don asked what criterion was used to reduce the speed limit. Sandy stated it was upon the recommendation of the Engineer’s office. Don asked if it could be reconsidered. Sandy said she would be willing to talk to the Engineer. Don stated he feels the 35 mph speed limit is a reasonable speed. Clark stated the thing is you need to contact ODOT and voice your opinion they have the final decision. Don asked for the ODOT phone number. 
RECESS: Motion by Clark Sheets and seconded by Sandy Ogle to recess at 10:26am.
Peggi Warthman, Clerk


Board of Hocking County Commissioners

This is to certify that the above is the true action taken by this Board of Hocking County Commissioners at a regular meeting of the Board held on November 13, 2012.

Peggi Warthman, Clerk
Clark Sheets, Vice President
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